Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Treasurer’s report on the 2007 accounts

Funds

Some years ago it was pointed out that any donations to our towers do not belong to us but to the churches we ring in.  As a result, we now hold money in three “funds”- the St Helen’s Fund, the St Nicolas Fund and the Ringers’ fund.  We keep careful records of which fund each transaction belongs to.

St Helen’s Fund

In 2007 there has been a big increase in peal fee income, and the fund has risen to £444.  We anticipate this will be needed for the further work mentioned in the steeple keeper’s report.

St Nicolas’ Fund 

This fund amounted to £188 at the end of 2007.

Ringers’ Fund

Last year at our AGM I warned that we had been making losses every year, partly in our effort to channel our income through the church bell fund, taking advantage of the tax relief on personal gifts to charities and partly because of the way fund accounting had changed things for our society.  As a result, we decided that from 2008 we would all pay our own ODG subscriptions and we would stop subscribing to the Ringing World as a tower.

I am pleased to report that in 2007 we made a small surplus for the first time in five years.

We had slightly more income than expected, because some visitors rang for one of our weddings for us, meaning we put the whole of the £96 income from the church for that wedding in our funds.  We also had a few extra items of income including the Steve Coleman event, the branch AGM tea and a talk by Martin Crick.  This left a small surplus of £66 for the year.  We can’t guarantee that we will have such extra income in future years so must continue with the cost cutting measures agreed in 2007. 

In 2008, we as individuals are paying our own ODG subscriptions instead of paying this from our society funds.  In view of this, I recommend we can give a donation to the ODG bell fund of £100.

We have just over £1,000 in the bank, which may seem a lot but we should try to maintain and increase our fund because it could all be used if we needed to buy a set of new ropes.  

Susan Read  

14 March 2008

